Asbestos Yearly Notification

September, 2022

In order to comply with the EPA Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA),
we are posting this notice of activities, dealing with known or suspect asbestos-
containing materials, being performed in our school buildings. The district is required to
annually notify employees, building occupants, and legal guardians about asbestos
activities. These activities include 6-month periodic surveillance, 3-year re-inspections,
response actions that will be performed, and the availability of the plan.

In East Brunswick, on Sunday, February 28, 2021 approximately 130 lineal feet of pipe
insulation and fitting covers were removed from a previously undisturbed wall cavity as
part of the Auditorium renovation. On Saturday, July 24, 2021 approximately 60 lineal
feet of pipe insulation and fitting covers were removed from a previously undisturbed
wall cavity in the “A” Hall Bathroom group. Both activities were performed as intact
wrap and cut removal under the direct supervision of the Districts Environmental
contractor. Whitman Environmental Inc., 76 Pleasant Hill Road, Cranbury, N.J., 08512,
who provided initial project evaluation, supervision, sampling and occupancy release on
both dates.

A Management Plan containing locations of known or suspect materials is on file. The
Administration Office has a copy that is available to be viewed during working hours
(8:30am — 4:30pm, Monday —Friday). Each school office has a copy of the portion of the
plan involving that school’s buildings. In school offices, the plan is available during
normal school hours (8:30 am — 4:30pm, Monday — Friday) when school is in session.

During this calendar year, our District will perform periodic surveillance, at least two
times annually, to examine the current condition of any known or suspect materials. No
additional response actions (asbestos removal or repair activities) are scheduled for our
buildings at the current time.

If you have questions, please direct them to: Mr. Francis P. Cap, Director of Building and
Grounds, Operations, 732-257-3300 ext. 1926. This individual is our Designated Person,
and as such, is responsible for our compliance with the AHERA regulation.



